
Dear Northern Beaches Council, 

I wish to make a submission objecting to the latest proposed development at 233 Whale Beach 
Road, Whale Beach.

The increased operating hours, coupled with the increase in numbers and required parking is 
outrageous. The volume, noise and traffic interference for this now massive rubbish collection 
at this level will impact on neighbours and early morning visitors to the beach. Are you aware 
that the potential rubbish room is located a few metres from the next door property? Objections 
were raised previously, when the volume was much less, and we were then informed that the 
matter would be dealt with and redesigned. The ‘new’ design was insulating the rubbish room! 
This, in no way, dealth with the problem. The noise of the grinding rubbish trucks and the 
revving of the large collection trucks are not inside the rubbish room! Now, this activity will be 
massively increased.

When Ripples was in operation, the noise from the late night dinners and functions was, at 
times, intolerable. We complained many times, calling the police, and finally we were forced to 
contact the owner of Ripples, Bill Drakopoulos. 

This development at 233 Whale Beach Road is way out of character for the area. The 
character of this iconic beach will be destroyed. How can the Council allow this to happen?

Lynne Simonds
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